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Dear Mayor and City Council Members,

I am writing to voice my support for the Scott Ranch development.  As a lifetime and third generation Petaluma
resident, I feel incredibly lucky
to have Helen Putnam Park in my backyard.  I look forward to the additional 40 plus acres to add to this jewel of
Petaluma.  I feel the developer
has done much to mitigate the impact of the housing development in that area.  I believe the added benefit to the
park far outweighs any
negative attributes to building 40 plus some homes at D Street Extension.

I hope you all vote in favor of this very significant contribution to Helen Putnam Park.

Sincerely,

Lori Lafranchi

Petaluma, CA. 94952




